
Defford and Besford Parish Council

Minutes of the Extraordinary Parish Council meeting

of Tuesday 26th November 2012
at the Church Room, Defford
Present: 
Cllr Robert Bemand (Chair), Sonja Lee, Ron Davis, Hazel Wakefield and Roy Shepherd.  
Also present:
Jo Adams, Clerk; 4 members of the public.
1. Apologies and Declarations of Interest 

Apologies had been received from Cllrs Ian Spiers and Patricia Steel.  Cllrs Wakefield, Shepherd and Lee each declared an Other Disclosable Interest in item 4 for which each had submitted a request for a dispensation. 

2. To discuss a donation towards the 381 service for 2013

The Council discussed the results of the 381 Sunday service but were not convinced that the number of local residents using the service justified the £150 donation. It was decided that a donation would not be offered towards the service for 2013. 
3. To consider granting a dispensation to three Councillors in order that they can take part in debate and voting on issues concerning item 4 on this agenda 
The dispensation was required in order to allow Cllrs Lee, Shepherd and Wakefield the opportunity to take part and vote in the debate about the Village Hall lamp-post. It was resolved that the dispensations should be granted. 
4. To further discuss a donation towards lighting on the path between the Car Park and the Village Hall

A document had been circulated that reiterated the points made by Michael Pegg, Chairman of the Village Hall Management Committee at the previous meeting. It detailed the poor performance of the solar light, the assurance that no funding received could allow any loans to be paid off early, and the savings that the Parish Council makes on previous years due to the Village Hall meeting the cost of its own insurance. After some discussion, the Council decided that the cost of the lamp would be met by the Parish Council but that the lamp should be installed and thereafter maintained and insured by the Village Hall Management Committee. 
Public Participation 

i. The purpose of the dispensations was explained. 
ii. It was observed that there was a lack of information on where passengers on the 381 bus service joined the service and whether or not it served many residents of Defford and Besford.
The meeting was closed at 9pm. 
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